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London Borough of Camden Planning Reference: CA/2007/ENQ/15165

Capita Percy Thomas Reference: CS/004729-01-02-17
RELOCATION OF THE BANDS AND MINOR UNITS – CENTRAL LONDON
SITE LOCATION: REGENTS PARK BARRACKS

TRANSPORT STATEMENT
INTRODUCTION
The site is located within Regent Park barracks in Albany Street in Central London. 
It is currently used as a parade ground and as a car park for all military vehicles, cars when not in use. Currently there are three entrances to the barracks. One of the entrances have an unobstructed height for entry while the others are restricted to just allow coaches and smaller vehicles to pass. One of the entrances with lower heights is used by coaches and the one with unlimited height for entry is only occasionally used. The central entrance houses the gatehouse and is used by cars and smaller vehicles.
The new build will provide practice accommodation for the bands-men and they live off site

and will be transported to site by existing coaches.

TRAFFIC MOVEMENT
The schedule in the attached drawing (REGP-CA-ZZ-000-DRG-AR-061-100-P02) 

shows vehicles that are currently stationed in the barracks against the new proposed provision.  As the figures indicate the number of vehicles proposed on site after the proposed new building is less than that which exists on site currently. Hence, there is no increase to the traffic in or out of the site rather a reduction. 
Currently, there are coaches on site which transport troops in and around London and are parked on this Barracks. These coaches will provide transport for the bands-men as well. These coaches will be maintained at the same number and the frequency of the coaches leaving and entering the site will not be increased in anyway. 
To serve the new building proposed a biomass boiler will be installed which will achieve the 10 % Energy savings required by the Camden City Council. The fuel for this is wooden pellets which will have to be delivered to site every 10 weeks. The lorry which brings in this supply will be the size of a refuse lorry and the whole operation lasts for about half an hour.  There is a clear space in the vicinity of the boiler for this operation. This will not cause any disturbance to the traffic in or outside the Barracks due to the frequency and the timescale involved.
In addition 2x6 Cycle racks have been added to the site to encourage staff to use greener alternatives to Cars.
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